Proposal: Committee on Lecturers and Adjuncts

The SCU Lecturers’ Caucus proposes to dissolve itself in order to be replaced by a Committee on Lecturers and Adjuncts, which would function as an ad-hoc committee of the SCU Faculty Senate. 
Building on the mission of the Caucus, this committee would advise and consult with the Faculty Senate on issues related to:


1.  faculty development, especially as related to the retention, renewal and promotion of lecturers, and the portfolio development of adjuncts;

2.  the continued evolution of the faculty handbook and its implementation plan as it addresses the appointment and renewal of lecturers, promotions to senior lectureships, and policies regarding adjuncts;

3.  assisting academic departments and schools with the support and mentoring of lecturers and adjuncts;
4.  integrating lecturers into university governance at all appropriate levels. 

As the result of a meeting with the Faculty Senate President-elect, the Associate Provost for Faculty Affairs, our current and past chair, we recommend the following structure:

· The committee would be comprised of seven members.  Two of these would represent the humanities within the College of Arts and Sciences, and one would represent the sciences.  One each would represent the School of Education and Counseling Psychology, and the schools of Law, Engineering, and Business. 

· The President of the Faculty Senate, who will solicit the entire faculty for nominations and self-nominations, would appoint members.  The first round of appointments will be made in consultation with the past chairs of the Lecturers’ Caucus.  Members will be appointed for two-year terms with the exception of a few members of the original Lecturers’ Caucus, who will be appointed for one-year terms so that membership can be staggered. 

· At least four members of the committee will be senior lecturers, lecturers, or adjuncts; at least one member will be selected from adjunct faculty; and at least one member will be from the tenure track. 

· Based upon the model of the Committee on Work/Life Balance, the committee will be authorized for three years, with the understanding that if a continuing need persists, the term of the Committee on Lecturers can be extended by a vote of the full Faculty Senate. 

· The Faculty Senate will consider this proposal at its inaugural meeting of the 2012-13 academic year.  The current chair of the Lecturers’ Caucus will retain his position until that time. 

